Minutes of 2.10.11 Executive Board Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 6:05PM.  In attendance were Kathy Jankowski, Ann Shanks, Al Rae, Sandi Roberts, and Carol Stevenson.

Carol had copies of possible menus for this year’s bull roast from Em-ings, Olde South Catering, and Charlie K’s.  There was a lengthy discussion of problems in past years, this year’s menu, what time to start serving food, and where to go for desserts and beer and wine.  While no decision has been made at this point, Carol is leaning toward using Charlie K’s since he is local and is an advertiser in our new telephone directory.  Carol will keep the board updated on her progress.

The board then discussed the following items in preparation for the 2.12.11 membership meeting:

· Dues for 2011-2012 will stay at $20 per family.

· Items to include in the spring newsletter which will be mailed to all S. Bethany residents:

· membership application with a due date of 3.31 so the applications can be used to create the new directory

· treasurer’s report

· news about the new phone directory

· calendar of events

· letter from Kathy

· job descriptions for upcoming openings on the board (President, Treasurer, 2nd Vice President)

· Formation of a nominating committee for the upcoming election – Linda Lewis has already volunteered and Kathy will ask for other volunteers at the membership meeting

· Do we really need 2 neighborhood watch appreciation “events” (lunch in December and dinner in May)?  The decision was made not to eliminate the dinner this May and to revisit the issue after elections are held.  If there is only one event in subsequent years, it should be a dinner in the evening rather than a lunch during the day to allow “watchers” who have jobs to attend.  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandi Roberts

